

Andy Beshear GOVERNOR

FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION CABINET OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

Holly M. Johnson
SECRETARY

200 Mero Street, 5th Floor Frankfort, Kentucky 40622 Phone: (502) 564-4240 Fax: (502) 564-6785

March 4, 2025

Senator Chris McDaniel, Co-Chair Senate Committee on Appropriations and Revenue 702 Capital Avenue Frankfort, Ky 40601

Dear Senator McDaniel,

During testimony before the Senate Committee on Appropriation and Revenue held on February 26, 2025, Secretary Hicks and I provided an update regarding various aspects regarding the progress on the major components of the Capitol Renovation, the Capitol Dome Restoration, and the Temporary Chambers. At the conclusion, you requested that I submit to you follow-up, specifically, details of any LRC requests that delayed the substantial completion of the Temporary Chambers building from the December 2024 date provided to you in my November 12, 2024 letter. The information I provided to you in the letter was correct was correct at that time.

- As of 11/1/2024 the substantial completion date was 12/27/2024.
- 12/18/24: Voting system selection required infrastructure revisions. The voting system is LRC provided the new system selected required a design change from wireless to hardwired. A significant quantity of cable additions were required this also impacted access flooring and finishes completion in the chambers. This changed the substantial completion date changed to 2/28/25 due to the added scope timing. This work is now complete.
- The project received a TCO (Temporary Certificate of Occupancy) on 1/15/25.
- 1/28/25: The project scope was to provide infrastructure (cabling and conduit) for the access control and security camera system. LRC requested the project complete this system with equipment, cameras, and added power panel for owner UPS system, etc. Substantial complete date revised to 4/4/25 due to lead times on equipment.
- Punchlists for interior spaces began on 2/4/25 and will conclude on 3/4/25.
- Final inspection will occur just prior to 4/4/25.



One other addition impacting the completion of the temporary chamber project is the modification to the covered walkway from what was included in the original scope of the project. Input from KSP and LRC expanded this to two walkways, high security fencing with access control added.

I hope this provides the information requested.

Thank you,

Holly M. Johnson

Secretary

CC: Jennifer Hays, Committee Staff Administrator